August/September 2015

Dear Pastor and Loving Friends,

Please allow us to share with you from our Family Scrapbook of our last three months here in Iquitos. No work with the Deaf has opened yet. But some of the Deaf have come to visit the house.

These two men were listening curiously during the preaching service our second Sunday. Please pray for Orlando (in the blue shirt), the guard across the street, to be saved.

A group showed up a little later after the service. It was Señora Selbita (who is saved) and three young people in our neighborhood that she brought with her. Sarah presented the Gospel with our soul-winning flip-book. Please pray for the young people's hearts to be open. The following Sunday we had our first Sunday school class. We now use the patio for the preaching service, and the back part of the garage for SS.





This is our Bible class in San Juan, which is about 15 min away by mototaxi. Please pray for Laly a waitress my wife witnessed to who is also in San Juan. We believe she is saved, but she knows she has been far from the Lord. She has an interest in baptism as well.

Special thanks to all those who sent funds for the waterproof bibles the first twenty will go for prize bibles for our September (Month of the Bible).

Some of these young people don't even have a bible and others have shown up with other translations and even a JW book.

Your Missionaries To The Deaf 1st and Whosoever Will, Matt & Sarah, Martha, Ian, & Phebe